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Mark Isaacson, Division Director
Water and Land Resources Division

King County Department of Natural Resources and Parks
201 South Jackson Street, Suite 600

RE: WRIA 9 Support for North Wind’s Welr
Estuarine Restoration Project . .

Dear Mr. Isaacson:

- I would like to thank King County for staying the course with its regional °

partners and its commitment to salmon recovery in’ pursulng the
implementation of the North-Wind’s Weir Estuarine Restoration PI‘OJ ect.

Most notably, King County S leadershlp and implementation in partnership -
with the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers of North Wind’s Weir is a

~ testament to the County’s commitment to regional partnerships and salmon

recovery. We are very thankful and excited to see construction moving
forward this'year. Thank you for King County’s dedicated and long-held
comm1tment to seeing thls proje ject through to- completlon

1 realize that 1t has been challengmg to King County to plan and support

construction and the removal of hazardous materials at the site for a habitat
project outside the County’s surface water management service area (the

~ project is located in Tukwila, not in unincorporated King County). I

recognize, moreover, that the King County surface water management

| ‘capital improvement program is 51gn1ﬁcantly under funded to meet needs

in the County’s service area. This leaves the County with little ability to
help fund any future potential cost increases under contractual cost-sharing

R arrangements with the U.S. Army Corps of Englneers Both I and the
. 'WRIA 9 partners appreciate and support. the diligence of King County in
+pursuing grant funds to assist in funding the non-federal obligations of this

critical habitat project. I am aware of the limitations the County has with
the Corps of Engineers via its contractual fund sharing arrangements under
the federal Green/Duwamish EcOsystem Restoration Program.

It is WRIA 9’s intent to protect all of our collectlve interests in supporting
the County in the tough economic times that every jurisdiction is facing. In

“the possible situation where additional, unanticipated funding is needed to

meet local (non-federal) obligations to complete North Wind’s Weir w1th1n
existing federal funding; WRIA 9 would, as we always have, be proactive
in demonstrating our strong regional partnerships by helping King County
seek additional funding to meet its obligations for constructing the project.

fingnciatsupport pmwded by signers.of Watershed Plannmg Interlocal Agreement for WRIA'9 including: -
Algona, Auburn, Black Diamond, Burien, Covington, Des Moines, Enumdlaw, Fedem/ Way, Kent, King-County, Maple Valley,

Normandy.-Park, Renton, SeaTac Seattfe, Tacoma Tukwile
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Thank you again for your persistence to at long last construbt the North Wind’s Weir
Estuarine Restoration Project. If you have any questions, please contact Doug Osterman,
WRIA 9 Watershed Coordinator, at 206-296-8069 or doug.osterman(@kingcounty.gov.
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oan McGﬂton

Chair, WRIA 9 Watershed Ecosystem Forum
Chair, WRIA 9 Management Committee

Cc: WRIA 9 Management Committee members
WRIA 9 Watershed Ecosystem Forum Co-Chairs
Councilmember Dow Constantine, King County
Councilmember Bill Peloza, City of Auburn



